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The Nut Job is $7.00 for adults and $6.00 for children 12 and under. NO Sunday Discount
Lone Survivor is $7.00 for adults and $6.00 for children 12 and under. $3/tx on Sunday

This ad is brought to you by The Norton Telegram

Let’s Go
to the
Movie

Jan. 24-
Jan. 29 Showing at the

NortoN
theatre
the Nut Job

In 3D - 1 Hour, 35 Minutes  (PG)

Friday and Saturday: 8:00 p.m.
Sunday: 5:00 p.m.

Mon., Tues., Wed.: 7:00 p.m.

Lone Survivor
2 Hours, 11 Minutes

(R)

Happy “Big” 40th

Birthday  1-28-1974

Mom, Dad, Jeff
Christine, Conner,

Cooper, Chloe, Clara

We will be
taking a break
from computer

classes
through the

rest of January

101 S. State, Norton, KS
PHONE 785-874-4844

Mortensen
Computer

Service

Classes will
Resume on

Tuesday, February 4
with the new start
time of 5:00 p.m.

Like MCS on Facebook for
our Special January Pricing

O b i t u a r i e s

Dolores M. Fitzmaurice
April 15, 1922 - Jan. 20, 2014

Dolores M. Fitzmaurice, 
daughter of Ireno and Bue-
naventura (Badillo) Castillo, 
was born April 15, 1922, in de 
trancoso Zacatecas, Mexico, 
and passed away at the Andbe 
Home in Norton, on Jan. 20, 
2014, at the age of 91.

When Dolores was two years 
old the family moved to Martin-
dale, Texas, and at age five, they 
moved to Hutchinson. When she 
was eight years old, they moved 
to Garden City, and then at age 
15, she moved to the Norton 
Sanatorium. She attended the 
public schools in Hutchinson 
and Garden City and received 
her GED through the Norton 
High School. In February 1943, 
Dolores and Leo Fitzmaurice 
were united in marriage at the 
St. Francis of Assisi Catholic 
Church in Norton. They lived 
at the Norton Sanatorium until 
1951, when they moved into 
Norton to their home on Home 
Street and raised their family. 
Following Leo’s death on Oct. 

19, 1975, Dolores continued to 
live in her home until July 2012, 
when she moved to Whispering 
Pines and then moved into the 
Andbe Home in January 2013. 

Dolores was a member of the 
St. Francis of Assisi Catholic 
Church where she taught reli-
gion classes, served as a Eucha-
rist Minister and on the Parish 
Council, and was a member of 
the Altar Society. In 1976, Do-
lores helped start the Norton 
Senior Citizen’s Center where 
she served as the Director for 23 
years, then worked as the meal 
site manager. In 1981, Dolo-
res served as a delegate on the 
White House Conference on 
Aging. During her life, Dolo-
res was also involved with the 
Jolly Mothers, Parents Without 
Partners, and served as a Girl 
Scout Leader and Boy Scout 
Den Mother.

Survivors include: five chil-
dren and their spouses, Adrian 
and Patti Fitzmaurice, Olathe; 
Joe and Patty Fitzmaurice, 

Loveland, Colo.; Mary and 
Mark Ahlemeyer, Logan; Da-
vid and Patty Fitzmaurice, St. 
Charles, Mo.; and Dan and 
Yvette Fitzmaurice, Lenexa; 
one sister, Lupe, and husband, 
Percy Herra, Sidney, Neb.; 15 
grandchildren and 11 great-
grandchildren; other relatives 
and many friends.

Dolores was preceded in 
death by her parents, her hus-
band, four brothers and sisters.

A rosary was held on Wednes-
day, Jan. 22 at Enfield Funeral 
Home.

A mass of the Christian Burial 
was held on Thursday, Jan. 23 
at St. Francis of Assisi Catholic 
Church in Norton. Burial fol-
lowed at the Norton Cemetery.

Contributions may be made to 
the Dolores Fitzmaurice Memo-
rial Fund.

Condolences can be sent to 
www.enfieldfh.com

Arrangements were by En-
field Funeral Home of Norton.

Donald G. Schneider
Oct. 24, 1929 - Jan. 19, 2014

Maxine Dixon
April 7, 1924 - Jan. 16, 2014

Loyd D. Hayes
March 19, 1933 - Jan. 17, 2014

Evelyn F. Ankenman Young
April 6, 1937 - Jan. 13, 2014

Donald G. Schneider passed 
away Sunday, Jan. 19, 2014, at 
the Phillips County Retirement 
Center in Phillipsburg, at the 
age of 84. 

He was born in Norton, on 
Oct. 24, 1929 to Abraham, Jr. 
and Ethel (Jameson) Schneider. 

Don attended school in Nor-
ton and graduated from Norton 
Community High School with 
the class of 1947. He went on 
to college at the University of 
Nebraska where he played foot-
ball for the Cornhuskers and be-
longed to the Sigma Chi Frater-
nity. In 1951 he graduated with 
a bachelor’s degree. Don also 
served in the U.S. Marine Corps 
during the Korean War.

Don was the former co-own-
er and operator of Schneider 
Ranch. Alongside the ranch, 
he enjoyed raising horses and 
coaching pee-wee football. He 
loved hunting and fishing and 
watching his grandchildren in 
all their activities. 

Left to cherish Don’s memo-
ries are his sons, David (Shelly) 
of Leawood; Dwight (Susan) 
of Stockton; daughter, Donnell 

(Dale) Pfannenstiel of WaKee-
ney; brother, David of Hays; 
niece, Marsha (Richard) Haines 
of Stockton; four grandchildren, 
Sam Schneider of Kansas City, 
Abraham, Tate and Gracie Pfan-
nenstiel of WaKeeney; two step-
grandchildren, Blake Hamilton 
and Jena (David) Stunkel; and 
one step-great-granddaughter, 
Lola Stunkel.

Don is preceded in death by 
his parents, Abraham and Ethel 
and his children’s mother, La-
Donna Schneider.

Don was a good man, with a 

good heart, who lived life the 
best he knew how. May his 
memory encourage us as we 
remember his life in its totality, 
and the day of judging him on 
anything less than his entire life 
comes to a close. The words of 
the prophet Samuel remind us, 
“For man looketh on the out-
ward appearance, but the Lord 
looketh upon the heart.” 

A graveside service will be 
held Tuesday, Jan. 28, 2014, at 
10:30 a.m. at the Stockton City 
Cemetery with Pastor Steve 
Slate officiating. 

Visitation will be Monday 
from 2 to 8 p.m., with the fam-
ily receiving friends from 6 to 
7:30 p.m. at Plumer-Overlease 
Funeral Home in Stockton.

Memorials are suggested in 
lieu of flowers to Phillips Coun-
ty Hospice or Phillips County 
Retirement Center and may be 
sent in care of Plumer-Over-
lease Funeral Home, 723 N. 1st, 
Stockton, Kansas 67669. 

Online condolences may 
be sent to the family at www.
plumeroverlease.com. 

Evelyn F. Young, age 76, went 
home to our Lord surrounded 
by her loving family on Jan. 13, 
2014. She is survived by her 
children, Marla Blatchley, Mark 
Young, and Darin Young, four 
grandchildren, and four great-
grandchildren, and her brother 
John Ankenman.

Evelyn loved God, her fam-
ily and friends and was always 
involved in helping those who 
needed it. She was known as 

“Gi-Gi” by her great-grandchil-
dren.

Evelyn grew up on a farm 
near Norcatur. She graduated 
from Norton Community High 
School in 1955. She married her 
high school sweetheart, Robert 
A. Young, who died in 1992. 
They lived on a farm four miles 
north of Reager, until moving to 
Greeley, Colo. Evelyn’s parents 
were Galen and Jennie Anken-
man.

A memorial service will be 
held on Monday, Jan. 27 at 
1 p.m. at Faith Presbyterian 
Church, 11373 E. Alameda 
Ave., Aurora, CO.

A memorial service will also 
be held on Saturday, April 5 in 
Norton, for family and friends.

 Condolences can be sent to:
Marla Young Blatchley
4938 South Espana Way
Centennial, CO 80016

Loyd D. Hayes, 80, passed 
away Friday, Jan. 17, 2014 at 
Salina Regional Health Center, 
Salina. 

Loyd was born on March 19, 
1933 in Smith County, the son 
of Alvy Dell and Nellie Melvina 
(Atwood) Hayes. 

He was a Navy veteran and 
a VFW life member of Smith 
Center.

Loyd is survived by his wife 
Pearl Ryan Hayes of Lincoln; 
son Randell E. (Dolores) Hayes 
of Salina; three daughters, Cyn-
thia L. (Jerome) Fassler of La-

fayette, Colo., Janice M. (Da-
vid) Wright of Harrisonville, 
Mo., Lee Ann (Bryan) Shearer 
of Almena; step-daughter Char-
lene (Marlin) Jeffers of Casa 
Grande, Ariz.; step-son in-law 
Terry Harris of Salina; two sis-
ters, Loyce (Albert) Rotman 
of Cozad, Neb., Loretta (Dale) 
Flynn of Lindsborg; 15 grand-
children and eight great-grand-
children.

He was preceded in death by 
his parents, first wife Verian and 
two step daughters, Kay and 
Rex Ann Harris.

Funeral services were held at 
10:30 a.m., Wednesday, Jan. 22, 
2014 at All Faiths Funeral Cha-
pel, Smith Center.  

Burial will be in Crystal 
Plains Cemetery, Smith County.  

In lieu of flowers the family 
has requested memorials be sent 
to the Crystal Plains Cemetery 
Fund in care of the funeral cha-
pel.  

For on-line condolences, 
please visit www.allfaithsfuner-
alchapel.com

Maxine Dixon, daughter of 
Earl and Bessie (Harris) Moody, 
was born April 7, 1924, in Nor-
ton, and passed away in the Lit-
tleton Adventist Hospital in Lit-
tleton, Colo., on Jan. 16, 2014, 
at the age of 89.

Maxine grew up in Norton, 
attended the Norton elemen-
tary school, and graduated from 
the Norton Community High 
School. On May 11, 1947, Max-
ine and Roy Dixon were united 
in marriage in Norton. Maxine 
became a military wife as they 

were stationed all over the Unit-
ed States and overseas.

Maxine was a member of the 
Norton Christian Church. She 
enjoyed working with the pub-
lic especially with the youth and 
she had a love for helping with 
family ranch operations in Nor-
ton and also in Littleton.

Survivors include: her son, 
Roy Dixon, Garden City; three 
grandchildren and four great-
grandchildren; other relatives 
and friends.

Maxine was preceded in 

death by her parents, her hus-
band, an infant son, an infant 
great-grandson, three brothers, 
and one sister.

Funeral services were held 
Monday, Jan. 20, at Enfield Fu-
neral Home and burial followed 
at the Norton Cemetery.

Memorials may be given to 
the Norton Christian Church 
Youth Group

Condolences can be sent to 
www.enfieldfh.com

Arrangements were by En-
field Funeral Home of Norton.

B i r t h
Stephanie and Barry 
Jacques of Wamego, are 
the proud parents of a baby 
girl. Cadence Jacques 
will welcome a new sister 
into the home. Harper 
Marie Jacques was born 
on Dec. 15, 2013, and 
she weighed six pounds 
and six ounces. Harper’s 
grandparents are Rhonda 
Jacques of Manhattan 
and Nancy and Philip 
Hatfield of Ottawa, and 
great-grandparent Darline 
Brown of Hays.

Warm up with soups in winter
Warm Up With Soups!
What’s better on a cold winter 

day than a warm bowl of soup? 
Soup can be nutritious, easy to 
prepare, and inexpensive. It can 
be great hot or cold, prepared 
with minimal clean-up, only 
needs one pot, and the combina-
tion of ingredients is unlimited. 
Soup is a great dish for a variety 
of palettes and can be tailored to 
be spicy, savory, or sweet. Janu-
ary is National Soup Month, a 
good time to think about how 
soup can fit into a healthy eating 
plan. Follow these helpful tips 
for making soup delicious and 
nutritious.

Tips for Delicious and Nu-
tritious Soup:

Be sodium savvy. To keep 
soups tasty and healthy, use 
low-sodium broth, stock, or 
soup base for the foundation. 
Experiment with flavorful herbs 
and spices in place of salt. The 
most effective replacements 
are savory flavors, and flavors 
with “bite,” such as black pep-
per, garlic powder, curry pow-
der, cumin, dill seeds, basil, 
ginger, coriander and onion. 
Use minced or powdered garlic 
and onion rather than their salty 
form. When substituting minced 
or powdered garlic and onion 
for the salty version, use about 
half as much.

Make healthier choices with 
Nutrition Facts Labels. When 
buying canned soups, use the 
Nutrition Facts Label to help 
choose products with a lower 
percent Daily Value (DV) for 
sodium. Foods with less than 
140 milligrams (mg) sodium per 
serving can be labeled as low-
sodium foods. Claims such as 
“low in sodium: or “very low in 
sodium” on the front of the food 
label can help identify foods 
that contain less salt.

Choose healthier substitu-
tions. Soup can be a healthy, 
inexpensive meal. Keep soups 
lower in fat and calories by us-
ing ingredients like cheese, sour 
cream, or bacon sparingly as a 
topping or garnish. Or choose 
healthier substitutes like re-
duced-fat shredded cheese, low-
fat sour cream, non-fat plain yo-

gurt, or turkey bacon. Substitute 
a whole-grain product for a re-
fined product in soups and stews 
such as using whole-wheat noo-
dles, barley, or brown rice.

Cook once, eat twice. Home-
made soups can be made ahead 
of time and in large quantities. 
Eat refrigerated soup within 
three to four days or freeze 
it. Don’t let soup sit at room 
temperature for more than two 

hours. To speed cooling, store 
soups in shallow containers. 
When serving a second time, 
bring to a boil.

During National Soup Month 
and beyond, experiment with 
different recipes and ingredi-
ent substitutions for healthier 
soups. Find ways to vary your 
veggies with warm soups in 
the colder months and focus on 
fruits with chilled soups in the 
warmer months.

For food, nutrition and health 
information, please feel free to 
contact your local K-State Re-
search and Extension Office or 
you may contact Tranda Watts, 
Multi-County Specialist - Food, 
Nutrition, Health and Safety 
at twwatts@ksu.edu or phone 
785-443-3663.

Home ed
Tranda 
Watts, 

Extension 
specialist

C o r r e c t i o n
Due to incorrect information given to the Telegram it was stated in the city council story, with the 

headline Norton streetscapes  and fun center considered, that the 5th Annual Smoking in the Barn Bar-
becue Contest will be held on Aug. 22-23. This year will be the 6th year of the contest.

*****
The Norton Telegram will correct or clarify any mistake or misunderstanding in a news story. Please 

call our office at 877-3361 to report errors. 
We believe that news stories should be fair and factual and appreciate your calling to our attention 

any failure to live up to this standard.


